FS to visit Peru and US

The Financial Secretary, Mr Paul Chan, will depart for Peru this evening
(October 18) to attend the Asia-Pacific Economic Cooperation (APEC) Finance
Ministers' Meeting and other related events to be held in Lima, after which
he will visit New York, the United States, from October 22 to 24.

In addition to attending the APEC Finance Ministers' Meeting during his
visit to Lima, Peru, Mr Chan will have bilateral meetings with officials of
other economies to exchange views on issues of mutual concern. He will also
attend a luncheon hosted by the APEC Business Advisory Council and meet with
members of business communities from various regions.

With a theme of "Sustainable + Digital + Resilient = APEC", this year's
Finance Ministers' Meeting will explore topics including global economic and
financial outlook, fostering green and sustainable development, providing
financial support to tackle climate change, as well as digitalisation of
finance and financial inclusion.

During his visit to New York, Mr Chan will attend the Global Regulatory
Forum organised by Bloomberg and deliver a keynote speech. He will also join
a number of breakfast meetings and luncheons to meet and exchange views with
members of the political, business and financial communities in the United
States, and promote Hong Kong's advantages and opportunities. Mr Chan will
also visit local enterprises.

Mr Chan will leave New York on October 24 local time and arrive in Hong
Kong in the early evening of October 25. During his absence, the Deputy
Financial Secretary, Mr Michael Wong, will be the Acting Financial Secretary.
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